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News from Office of Presiding Bishop  

 
Presiding Bishop Report  
from Bishop Francis Krebs 
 
ECC Report Spring 2020 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

 
Synod Update 
I want to start off with an announcement from 
the Leadership Council, which is charged with 
planning our synod for this year:  
 

"There will be no "in person" gathering for 
Synod this Fall. However, there will be a Fall 
Synod; we will gather remotely on Zoom. This 
remote gathering will happen within the same 
time frame we had planned (October 12-15 
2020), but it is likely to occur over no more 
than part of two days. The Leadership Council is 
working to decide the exact date(s) and times of 
our gathering. We expect it will be a 
combination of conducting the needed business 
of Synod and experiencing content, fellowship, 
and prayer."  
 

As you can see there are details still to be 
worked out and questions still to be answered, e.g., will the next Synod after this year be in 2021 or 2022; 
would a 2021 synod affect the election of our next presiding bishop in some way; etc.? So, we don't have 
everything figured out yet, but we wanted you to have the above information for your planning.  
 

Our Covid 19 Journey Together 

[No link=no report] 
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A National State of Emergency regarding Covid 19 was declared on March 13. Since that time members of 
our Communion, our friends and family have suffered the ravages of this scourge. Communities have 
scrambled to creatively respond to their own worship needs. Pastors and lay leaders have labored to hold 
their flocks together. Some have fallen sick. Some have died. Some communities have lost their worship 
space for various reasons, including economic ones. Our chaplains have been under significant strains. 
Many of us have become weary. Our hope has been tested by realistic projections of what life in our country 
is likely to be like for the foreseeable future.  
 

At the same time many of our communities have experienced a tighter bond, a new desire to reach out and 
to care for each other, new ways of sparking and sharing our faith while socially distanced. There is the 
sense that this is a big moment, which may have a profound impact on our history together. Let us continue 
to connect with each other and to reassure each other that we are not walking this strange journey by 
ourselves. We have each other, even if our interactions for now are in different ways.  
 

By the way, I want to make myself available to meet with groups of clergy and lay leaders and/or with 
individual communities who might find it valuable to have such a meeting during the months ahead. Please 
simply contact Erin Outson, our Administrator, to set that up for 
you, opbadministrator@catholiccommunion.org.  
 

If you are beginning to think about the possibilities for your worshiping together as you did before the 
pandemic, I want you be aware of resources to help with your discerning and your planning. I became 
aware of the first resource (https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/index.html) 
through participation in a National Council of Churches Zoom meeting with Robert Redfield, M.D., head of 
the CDC. The second set of resources came from Father Mike Bober in Oshkosh, WI; the set was produced 
by the Wisconsin Council of Churches and is quite helpful it seems to me (WCC Guide to Returning to 
Church - Ministry During COVID19.pdf (601,519 KB) and 
WCC Clergy Presentations - Real Talk on the Pandemic and Church Planning.pdf (430).  
 
For some of us, all these details, while extremely helpful, can be a bit overwhelming. Therefore I advise 
your parish council to consider selecting one detail-oriented and effective member to be the point person 
for your Covid 19 planning, if you have not already done so. That person could be the specialist who is very 
aware of the directives and suggestions in these resources and who could then develop a kind of checklist 
that you will need to ensure the safety of your communities. This specialist could also assist your parish 
council in determining the overall direction of your way forward and its timeline.  Remember: once your 
civil authorities say it is safe to "reopen," then it is still your decision about whether to have in person 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HH6Dtjwf5pNQSk080egeaOxD-zCHVJJKmabupv7erMuqDscGM9u9oSFVsVONHCqvBtouQDWlzMNE6iDgyhGU9vifo-vbGai4Z6MtWPFhAro8V9upFT1ZXc-5jN_5bxDcdjvJJqOyELf7d0XN5Q7s5a93OGndE2JIMpurezbGJsBZXFCLfJ6q-Ocwr2o9_99FEQ==&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HH6Dtjwf5pNQeIKy-dkT4MQ1ZJ4gfIiHae3C5olhip8dAn-44g4DzC16_MI_UQOuXNSv_9f97_7cYByOgagF8yF904PBovFbUuYWTwnbhgHLQ6pJvjvk9IYZzzyxfqyDceJDeCjrQjn36UAaOMzlQt03cn4fiG-35dgBhrdJ4D-EOgfYi_9D_eGZJ3_ENXrMig==&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HHVchsgPB2lJ0T3QAXpFw53pGHELnC3LJtgML_QJWLj-wkkiwxyR45sCaZGOZAGsj9hy_hvRWX7MP36qRwQk_IUOPgxW_QU8tZ580Zmy2KTyI2GaeYfjPD3yDaRi7BuUqKjcNwDXnnyqvbc592ZaWGct8znOgSF8gj86o8GGIovH&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HHVchsgPB2lJ0OWuOdwlHFnB2gljZvhJBfnXdYImnjqB4bjflogiJm-BzogdEG7I4NAXCJZe4U_bQe4OUU5lzei1ZxF-sSk9RShxRlE6nwv14MlB12aLGJGMThWhFgAeUqdxtIvqx23HufqlWXhNajIqbNkkv9qOjrB0nISdx-W7&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1111191716944
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gatherings at all during this period.  Please digest the guidance I am sending you and decide whether you 
want to meet in person with those restrictions. In the meantime, I will organize an information session 
where these specialists can meet with some of our Communion's own medical professionals to discuss their 
questions and concerns. Stay tuned about the details of this gathering. We will send it to this same mailing 
list. 
 

Of course on another level, some would say that this pandemic has been such a profound experience that 
we will never worship together quite as we did before. For that reason I look forward to long conversations 
with any interested parties about what we have learned as we have worshiped and experienced our 
common hope, faith, and love in new ways.  
 

Financial Challenges 
Some of our communities have been experiencing financial strain even since before the economic 
downturn, and this strain has contributed to financial pressure on our Communion as a whole. First, I want 
to remind everyone that the Office of Presiding Bishop offers a service for communities looking to improve 
their financial situation through the consulting skills of Art Bavoso who has many years of experience of 
helping not-for-profits secure the funding they need to operate. If you wish to consult with Art, please 
contact him through our administrator, Erin Outson, opbadministrator@catholiccommunion.org.  
 
Second, the Mary Magdalene Society and the Finance Committee of the House of Laity are collaborating on a 
program for this year called "Strengthening Our Future," which is aimed at maintaining our economic 
stability as a Communion during this critical time. You will be hearing more about this soon.  

Speaking of the Mary Magdalene Society 
Meet our 2020 Grant Winners:  

mailto:opbadministrator@catholiccommunion.org
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Annie Hayes, MDiv student, member of Light of Christ Community in Longmont, CO: "I am deeply humbled 
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by the Mary Magdalene Society's scholarship as it enables me to pursue my Master of Divinity at Iliff School 
of Theology in Denver, CO. The reception of this grant is affirmation of my calling to continue serving God 
and the ECC in ever-expanding ways. As we explore how the next generation of ECC leadership will 
articulate our identity as the Body of Christ in the world, I am certain that Iliff will help me develop the 
courageous theological imagination that our Communion needs as we embark on this task. I am thrilled to 
learn the skills necessary to help us lean deeper into our understanding of being church together and 
embodying sacramental justice in our diverse and changing world." 

 
Rev. Trish Vanni of Charis 
Community in Minneapolis, MN: "I 
write to express my deep gratitude 
to you for the financial support you 
are providing to our household in 
the form of a grant. This money will 
be applied to my payments for my 
student loans, a substantial sum 
that combines both PhD and MDiv 
debt. At a time where the Charis 
community can provide but a small 
housing stipend and as I look for 
employment, it makes all the 
difference both financially and 
psychically to receive your support. 
As you know from my application, 
my decision to part from the Roman 
church precipitated a loss of my 
livelihood. I do not regret that at all, 
as my brief time in ministry in the 
ECC has been the most life-giving 
chapter of my professional life. 
However, your support as I rebuild 
my livelihood is critical and deeply 
valued. Thank you so very much!" 
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To learn more about the Mary Magdalene Society and its important work, contact Betty 
Adams, badamscfp@gmail.com.  

 
Your brother, 
+Francis 

We strongly encourage you to follow not only the ECC on Facebook but also 
individual ECC communities and ECC Regions. You can see what folks are 
up to and you'll get to know others in the Communion better. Many of the 
Facebook pages have links to community websites, newsletters, virtual 
worship services etc. There are some awesome people and communities out 
there! 

mailto:badamscfp@gmail.com
mailto:bishop.francis@ecumenical-catholic-communion.org
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After listening to some pretty harsh comments & arguing over reopening or 
completely shutting down for another two weeks, someone in their right mind 

wrote this. 

 

Don't know who wrote it, but it's spot on. 

 

Perspective: 

 

WE ARE NOT IN THE SAME BOAT ... 

I heard that we are all in the same boat, but it's not like that. We are in the same 
storm, but not in the same boat. Your ship could be shipwrecked and mine might 

not be. Or vice versa. 

 

For some, quarantine is optimal. A moment of reflection, of re-connection, easy 
in flip flops, with a cocktail or coffee. For others, this is a desperate financial & 

family crisis. 

 

For some that live alone they're facing endless loneliness. While for others it is 

peace, rest & time with their mother, father, sons & daughters. 

 

With the $600 weekly increase in unemployment some are bringing in more 
money to their households than when they were working. Others are working 

more hours for less money due to pay cuts or loss in sales. 
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Some families of 4 just received $3400 from the stimulus while other families of 

4 saw $0. 

 

Some were concerned about getting a certain candy for Easter while others were 

concerned if there would be enough bread, milk and eggs for the weekend. 

 

Some want to go back to work because they don't qualify for unemployment and 

are running out of money. Others want to kill those who break the quarantine. 

 

Some are home spending 2-3 hours/day helping their child with online schooling 
while others are spending 2-3 hours/day to educate their children on top of a 

10-12 hour workday. 

 

Some have experienced the near death of the virus, some have already lost 
someone from it and some are not sure if their loved ones are going to make it. 

Others don't believe this is a big deal. 

 

Some have faith in God and expect miracles during this 2020. 

Others say the worst is yet to come. 

 

So, friends, we are not in the same boat. We are going through a time when our 

perceptions and needs are completely different. 

 

Each of us will emerge, in our own way, from this storm. It is very important to 

see beyond what is seen at first glance. Not just looking, actually seeing. 
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We are all on different ships during this storm experiencing a very different 

journey. 

 

Realize that and be kind. 

 

Unknown author 

Report from the ECC Finance Committee 

 ECC Finance Ministry Update 

 By: John O'Grady & Leo Champagne, Finance Ministry co-chairs 

  

Greetings all. We are sure you are concerned about the finances of your individual churches; we are 
too. The financial health of our parishes, effects the financial health of the ECC. Tithing income has 
decreased somewhat during the first quarter of this year as the Coronavirus has unfolded and taken 
hold. In the first quarter, we suggested to the HOL Steering committee and they voted and followed 
through with making cuts to the bare minimum for the 2020 ECC budget for this year. 

 

All churches right now are trying to figure out how to navigate going forward with holding services. Most 
communities are continuing to tithe the required amount to the ECC and are trying the best that they 
can; that is all we can ask for. We want you to know that the ECC is here for you. If there is anything 
which we can do to help your community, please reach out to us. As important as finances are for 
running the Communion, communication, fostering and nurturing relationships with our parishes, takes 
precedence over counting coins. Hang in there, we will all get through this together. 

News from House of Pastors 
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Fr. Mike Bober, HOP President           Rev. Rosa Buffone, HOP Vice President 

 

House of Pastors (HOP) Report                  Spring 2020 

 

ECC Clergy Conference June 2, 2020: The Leadership of the House of Pastors would like to invite all 
priests, deacons, pastors, chaplains and ordination candidates of the Communion to gather on June 
2nd at 6:00 pm CDT on zoom.  We will share with one another our recent experiences with maintaining 
our work in faith communities through statewide "stay at home" orders these past nine weeks, our 
service as chaplains and pastoral counselors to our most vulnerable members, our best practices and 
creative ideas for nurturing community in this time of physical distancing and social isolation 
and concerns and challenges of regathering in person as state officials begin to roll out their phasing 
plan for reopening businesses, church buildings, organizations, youth recreational activity and public 
spaces.  

 

We hope you can join us for this conversation.  Watch for a couple of survey questions to arrive in the 
next week.  Your responses will help us get the discussion rolling when we gather.  Both the survey and 
zoom links will be emailed to you from the HOP Steering Committee member of your region/diocese. 

 

I also want to share a little reflection with you from St. Francis.  

 

I once spoke to my friend, an old squirrel, about the Sacraments---  

He got so excited And ran into a hollow in his tree and came back  

Holding some acorns, an owl feather, and a ribbon He had found.  

And I just smiled and said, "Yes, dear, you understand:  

Everything imparts His grace"  
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This current plague certainly shows us how little it takes to completely unravel much of what we 
generally think is important in life. Many of our plans, our habits, our ideas of what makes us successful 
have been shredded. Yet life, family, love, community go on. 

 

I would like to suggest that we can take a lesson from St. Francis' squirrel friend: treasure the little, 
beautiful things in our lives. Honor them. Set them aside as reminders of how much God cares for us 
and showers us with love.  

 

Perhaps we can take comfort in those signs of "His grace" when the forces beyond our control seem 
overwhelming.  

 

This coming week, may you experience the holiness of your home, your family, your pets and 
everything that God has given you. 

 

Fr. Mike 

President of the HOP 

 

Rev. Rosa 

Vice-President of the HOP 

 

HOP Steering Committee Members 

East Coast 

Rev. Rosa Buffone, Holy Spirit, MA 

Rev. Rick Klaich, Holy Spirit, MA 

mailto:mikejamesbober@gmail.com
mailto:revrosa@holyspiritboston.org
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Rocky Mountain 

Rev. Teri Harroun, Light of Christ, CO 

Dcn. Mike Weil, Holy Family, CO 

 

Southwest 

Rev. Delores Kropf, St Michael the Archangel, AZ 

 

Diocese of California  

Rev. Arturo Querijero-Ferreras, St Matthew, CA 

 

Pacific Northwest  

Rev. James Murphy, St Clare, WA 

 

Diocese of Mid-America 

Rev. Mike Bober, Emmaus, WI 

 
Rev. Trish Vanni, Charis, MN 

News from House of Laity 
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Tom Wilding,  HOL Chair               

Paula Hayford, HOL Vice Chair 

 

House of Laity (HOL) Report           Spring 2020 

 

We have linked the minutes of our most recent meetings to the sidebar and you can also access 
them here. 

 

Peace,  Tom Wilding 

HOL Chair 

      SYNOD 2020 - ROOTS AND WINGS 

Hello everyone, After checking in with the HOL & HOP delegates of nearly all of our ECC 
communities and other potential attendees regarding health risks and financial security, 

the Leadership Council voted to postpone an in-person Synod this year and join together 

on a digital platform for prayerful, informational and business related virtual gatherings.  

 

Both the ECC Synod 2020 FB group and the ECC Synod 2020 FB Events page will remain 

up and announce updates as it becomes available. Visit them both, "like" and "follow" ... 
let's connect with one another and use these pages as a conversation platform to discuss 

"Everything Synod" ... before, during and after! We realize not everyone is on FB so we'll 

have emails to both Houses as well. 

 

We are looking forward to seeing many of you on our virtual platforms which has opened 

up many opportunities for all of us! 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2l2fJUp1q78U1Xaa2IwvI4Mmg_-1nWt_-sXwSbcfrhH1_PfMW_071KwCItYoRb4qOGgH_UhZ5CtnEUToUtAjc-cwoMi2eZlrHZ6V7TsvXJ1bPmpflissL18-5KnX9KmQHWjwdOypsfFWtnegg1A3iU9iJYMDlgyUfmr0QfOdSbNWQv-ZH6EspGPZRo_50iOKCY&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
mailto:wilding@uta.edu
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ECC Leadership Council & 2020 Synod Planning Team 

 

Group Synod 2020 Facebook Group 

 

Event Event - Synod 2020 
 

Documentary on St. Jerome Parish Streaming on Amazon 

Andy Kinslow and I have produced a feature length documentary on the first 20 years of the St. Jerome Parish in 

Tulsa. We are members at St. Jerome, and we own a film production company.   The film, Unlikely Family, is 

now streaming on Amazon. It is showing on Amazon channels in the United States, Great Britain, and multiple 

other territories, including Canada, Australia, and the Philippines.  

  

This inspiring story (See synopsis below) about how The Parish Church of St. Jerome was started, and its first 20 

years, was produced as part of the 20th anniversary of the church.  The version that was shown at theaters and 

film festivals was the "Director's Cut." When California Pictures picked it up for distribution it was re-edited to 

make it more appealing for an international audience. The main difference is more interviews with religious 

scholars. 

  

You can watch the theatrical version of the film now on Amazon Prime:  https://amzn.to/2xxFGAw  

If you don't have Amazon, you can stream it on Vimeo:  https://bit.ly/2WRiZlp 

  

Feel free to tell your friends, and have them rate the film online on Amazon here:  https://amzn.to/2WULZsH or 

on IMDB, here: https://imdb.to/2JoGvhA   You must be signed in, in order to rate the film at the bottom of each 

page. Ratings will drive interest in the film, and ultimately the subject matter.  

  

Link to the Trailer to the film: https://bit.ly/3bwgxF0 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lBBgJhkB96HnYaYCAywnQAATvlFjRApHRX-Rp4mUpZawx3NQylBfcH-W3xwSCQ3GvFPcvmLOtgcgpkoMAPR8q4BT9rcErojz4s9qE0EcjozphgeqLwGZgGSBh6jVlUI0GQCmG0Z1eUa8HHbqHQBx8l2CDnk48UUJHQOcDzo_3i7M=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2ltGGjiPh7_aYapY7UobFd3u82wtgqhKR1OIMm9adsEAnbSz5-EXgiHcFC7ZAxgwgxV0RZYKNlNIfWUFKXX8TYquiKMThsc3-7n5AwIhV3Ej27ofJsS3JCfILtLz2EZt1NsXjxULW3QmJkwoFnKvixAtBWqNq3viRLDOWebpM9AxcHGMBFNcCrmJ8JBjdS2i2l90Kn8TS7oyU=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lxoeoo82WAf-zahwRB5OIwAu8szrwBuP-o8dFTE1H0LIHD-aJ__IR73Hb0Da1wZFYlL0qSuj5naQzwProZl4U41GmlUWeji1DNaxXBBQLi3TZ2gosT4q_HQ==&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lCoOpdQr8A3UwCskEgOmMsA-kBjrHKowx_AGLWrZgqDgisx9ueOVrEkIfbnPM8G_uFy7ju7LByQ1G2Y1hG6itEm7PNZnVieBGzVfVe4j2l0IZ0634lchDEIAY0djkNSAoZwMIOzR51wN3KvX4Jx-iO4i0_Tg7kbmQscKWONP-eHeF7Jmccs9pw7edU-D5KYyl&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2l1OUILbVHPAHrtgGXX6Xw2ClOrpYkH4SU6no7L4NwCCtbfC05hbCeblsmHBD1PqA-DS4amwZVfJinRZA3jL1Ho5vzVbJ5a_G_dEXH19ojEgw=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lvD322Cfj9u60284aphOMFr2BzBdJzz760pUU6er8Yp6XaN8qBVsmFBR5WZo0Exwt4qcWzQTck1_8xBRXfwKr9KRZ6yoRpVhfAIkt1b9KwTU=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lZY5u0MKoJAtSInV2wOoQBVLrCvRlyXmzS7RWPr2o122W_VXn_vpvTldbJr9zVyjVEkFvcEDFaysrCfzoyKENUjLo5ttLSl3g3SeX6bvKVIV-_5FMA2bp9c0n0NcEGOTqHoJlykBWikMGnliOVFMT5EjxxpVLbaDmYWNCMd8ZfA5-oh9kZkma944zHvkOQ1Di&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lZY5u0MKoJAtSInV2wOoQBVLrCvRlyXmzS7RWPr2o122W_VXn_vpvTldbJr9zVyjVEkFvcEDFaysrCfzoyKENUjLo5ttLSl3g3SeX6bvKVIV-_5FMA2bp9c0n0NcEGOTqHoJlykBWikMGnliOVFMT5EjxxpVLbaDmYWNCMd8ZfA5-oh9kZkma944zHvkOQ1Di&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lOLPvzgfkogj_oPqgnSS1IIH9TnbFsdxP-KhYyUh4GIlV4BEHhVzVDhrQClszAkIyyeMNs4zD-u4rSQGv7lRNCnHlmSnMV4M0ZshgyQGv8FU=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
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Link to Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/unlikelyfamily/ 

 

Russ Kirkpatrick & Andy Kinslow  

Director/Producer | Executive Producer 

Unlikely Family 

 

Unlikely Family Synopsis 

 

A compelling and thought provoking feature documentary, UNLIKELY FAMILY tells the heartwarming story of 

a church in the heart of America's "bible belt" that decided to throw off the shackles of guilt, shame and fear 

carried in the shadows of the faith community to not only create a place where they are finally free to worship 

together in the open, but also serve as a beacon of hope to those who share their gut-wrenching experiences of 

attempting to draw near to a loving God in religious organizations where soul quenching compassion is too often 

so difficult to find. By displaying "unlikely strength" to bring to fruition their "unlikely idea" in one of the most 

"unlikely places," UNLIKELY FAMILY does not allow even the most conservative religious zealots the 

opportunity to ignore the "unlikely faith" of a group of "unlikely disciples," nor the "unlikely triumph" they have 

achieved. 

 Want to submit an article, picture, poem, etc for a future issue, send it to me! 

 Love, Rev. Sue Ringler - irreverendsue@gmail.com 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FfDPzSPMGleDSsUUTF2RNxhTlloPPEC856nr1bmI5LEz6tCz8Nz7HCixbtoLiJ2lYG4VosnKfnt07XWehbnMgziPecFMy2-FKd8TMMogwrA64hRqxA63YpU8c5uVrEkiZretJl7cjtHwFgbihFC2_Ff3GFQvHxPJ1OQQXpgU1UbYhRouu7NdaYeB2ymD4YVL14pQnJ5B9D8=&c=SLLsaRNXj24ReaNLBnTO-8BzxYQ2HfqY2Lo0ipV6DtReJTn8UXhYQw==&ch=rvtmn2SAe3s3JI7DP5qkBeeGPyhXqWJAAlToLoOHirv2Db3PKvZ9AQ==
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 And sometimes you just have to smile...sing along... 
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Contacting the Administrative Office 

 
483 E Lockwood Ave., Ste. 3, St. Louis, MO  63119 

Office: 314-918-2767 
  

Bishop Francis Krebs: 
bishop.francis@ecumenical-catholic-communion.org 

  
Erin Outson: 

OPBAdministrator@ecumenical-catholic-communion.org 
 

Ecumenical Catholic Communion Website 
 

Ecumenical Catholic Communion Facebook Page 
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